
By The Way 

 
Term 1 Week 10, 2022 

 
17 Troy Street, Emu Plains NSW   Phone: (02) 4777 7200   Email:  

OLOW@parra.catholic.edu.au   Web:   http://www.olowemuplains.catholic.edu.au 

Our Lady of the Way Parish Weekend Mass times: Saturday Vigil 6pm, Sunday 8am and 9:30am.  
Weekday Mass times: Tuesday 6.00pm, Wednesday, Thursday and Friday 9.00am,  

All welcome! 

 

Principal’s Message  

 @ OLOW 

Dear Our Lady of the Way Community 

 

Last week you would have received correspondence about our upcoming Staff Development Day 

next term. 

 
What: Staff Development Day  

When:  Friday 6 May 2022 

This is a Pupil Free Day 

Professional Learning Topic: Spelling 

 

Throughout the day, we will be focusing on the following: 

 

Introduction to Spelling - 

The staff will explore four types of spelling knowledge: orthographic knowledge, morphological knowledge, 

phonological knowledge and etymological knowledge as well as the checking strategies (proofreading and 

editing) 

 

Staff will be exploring data from across the school -  

NAPLAN, Early Years Assessment, PATR and survey forms from students, parents and teachers. 

 

Syllabus - 

We will be checking alignment of skills and content knowledge with the syllabus and exploring the new K-2 

English Syllabus. This will inform us, whilst devising an updated OLOW spelling scope and sequence based 

on Stage Outcomes, skills and content knowledge.  

 

Spelling learning inquiry -  

Each grade will pre-assess students, plan targeted teaching (using results), post-assess and feedback to 

students and as a team in order to improve and track student growth. 

 

On-going follow up -  

Staff will follow up with PLM’s (staff meetings) focused on Spelling and the OLOW Spelling Committee will 

continue to plan professional learning for staff.  

 

mailto:OLOW@parra.catholic.edu.au
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Each Friday afternoon we gather as a school to reflect on the Sunday Gospel, pray as a community, 

celebrate birthdays, listen to an address from the Principal, general business and most importantly 

we celebrate learning by giving out our awards.  This is an important time of the week and we ask 

that children are not picked up early on a Friday afternoon.  If you have a regular appointment at 

this time, we ask that you contact the office via email regarding these appointments.  It is 

disappointing for your child if they are not present to receive their certificate.  Thank you for following 

this request. 

 

We have had a wonderful and productive start to the year.  As a school we have been able to be 

involved in a number of extra-curricular activities such as: 

 

● Motiv8 sport  

● Dance Fever 

● STEM Incursions 

● Swimming carnivals 

● Cross Country 

● Reconciliation  

● Zoo excursion 

● Listening conferences 

● Work samples sent home in Religion, Mathematics and English 

● Ash Wednesday Mass 

● Student Leadership commissioning 

● 2023 School tours and enrolment interviews 

● Silly sock day 

● Fundraising for flood victims 

● NAPLAN preparation 

● Year 6 Canberra overnight trip 

● Easter hat parade and raffle 

● Weekly assembly 

 

Our staff have had a number of professional learning experiences: 

● New K to 2 syllabus 

● EMC3  

● Spelling 

● PBS4L data analysis 

● MAI protocol training 

● TRI3 

● Personalised Plans Protocols   

● Principal 360 Framework Process 

 

 

On 6 April 2022 I will be involved in a Principal 360 Framework Process otherwise known as multi-

source feedback.  This feedback is a comprehensive and structured methodology for obtaining 

feedback from different sources, such as self, staff, leadership teams, students, peers and other 

stakeholders. Feedback is one of the most powerful motivational tools at our disposal. 

 

The 360° Reflection Tool was developed to support Principals and other school leaders to reflect, 

and gather feedback, on the leadership behaviours they exhibit in their daily practice, aligned to 

15 attributes that interconnect the Leadership Requirements and Professional Practices set out in 

the Australian Professional Standard for Principals. 

 

Thank you to all members of OLOW for your support during this first term.  I will be on long service 

leave for the first week of the term.  I wish you all a very safe Easter and look forward to everyone 

returning after the holiday break on Tuesday 26 April 2023 in their Winter uniform. 

 

Yours sincerely 
Donna McFadzean 

Principal Leader 
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RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NEWS 

 

Project Compassion - Silly Sock Day 

 

Sincere gratitude is extended to the Our Lady of the Way community for your tremendous support 

of those who are in need.  

 

A Silly Sock Day was held on March 18 to raise money for Project Compassion and the organisation 

Caritas. It was wonderful to see the children go all out to be involved in this day. Thank you for your 

generous donations of $636.00. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

It has been wonderful to see so many children taking up the challenge of filling 

Project Compassion boxes and bringing them in. Whilst we are a ‘cashless school’ 

we still wanted the children to have the opportunity to do something individually for 

those who need our help. On Friday our boxes will be handed over to Fr Michael so 

that our contributions can be added to the contributions raised from Our Lady of 

the Way Parish and then sent to Project Compassion. If you still have boxes at home, 

could they please be brought in tomorrow. 

 

 

 

Vinnies Flood Appeal - Harmony Day 

 

We all watched on feeling totally helpless as the images of the devastation caused by the floods 

filled our television screens. In a response to be able to ‘do something’, all schools in the Diocese of 

Parramatta were invited to join in solidarity with those affected and raise money.  

 

Our school decided to combine Harmony Day with a mufti day to raise money for the Vinnies Flood 

Appeal. What an amazing day it was and what incredible generosity followed from our families. 

Over $1 200 was raised for the appeal. A further project was undertaken to support Our Lady Help 

of Christians in South Lismore, by donating money to pay for Children’s Bibles. We are able to send 

a set of 30 Children’s Bibles from the money raised. Such amazing generosity! Thank you, thank you, 

thank you! 

 



Below are some photos of the fun we had on Harmony Day. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THE SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION FOR EASTER 

OLOW Church will be holding the 2nd rite of reconciliation for Easter on Thursday 7th April at 7pm. 

This sacrament is a beautiful way for us to prepare spiritually for Easter, as we reflect on the 

passion, death, and resurrection of Jesus. Everyone is welcome to attend – come and be healed, 

forgiven and set free. 

 

Carole Day 

REC 

 

GENERAL NEWS 

Year 6 Canberra Excursion 

This week our Year 6 students undertook an educational tour of the national capital. Students 

were given the opportunity to participate in a variety of educational programs with a focus on 

Australia’s history, culture, heritage and democracy. 

 

The Australian government recognises the importance of all young Australians being able to visit 

the national capital as part of their Civics and Citizenship education. To assist families in meeting 

the cost of the excursion the Australian Government contributes funding of $30 per student under 

the Parliament and Civics Education Rebate program towards these costs. The rebate is paid 

directly to the school upon completion of the excursion. 

 

Some of students have shared their experiences below with some photos of the group at 

Parliament House and the Australian Institute of Sport. 

 

 

Year 6 would like to tell you about the things we did in Canberra. The first thing we did was we 

went to the War Memorial and learnt about World War 1, World War 2 and more. Then we went to 

Old Parliament House where we got to go into the green room and sit in the chairs that people in 

the government sat in. Then in Old Parliament House, we learnt how to vote and we watched a 

video that had holograms. We drove up to Mt Ainslie and saw the whole layout of Canberra. Then 

we drove to the motel that had an inside garden that was beautiful and the motel rooms were 

amazing. When we went down for breakfast and dinner it was so cool and delicious. We went to 

Questacon at night where we got to go to the shop and there were lots of cool things. The rooms 

we went to in Questacon were amazing. 



 

On day two, we went to a really cool sports place called the A.I.S. In New Parliament House we 

got to see the green and red rooms, the House of Representatives and the Senate. Then we did a 

role-play of the green room. We watched movies on the bus and went to McDonald’s. We 

watched Paddington 2 and The Greatest Showman. 

 

Nina and Tiana 

 

The places we went to were really fun and the tour guides were amazing through all the places. 

The motel we stayed at was great. They served us fantastic food and took really good care of us. 

The AIS Sportex was great fun, we all had a wondrous time. Questacon was amazing. Everybody 

learnt so much, it was so good. During our Year 6 trip to Canberra, we were fed chicken ‘schniti’ 

and chips and for breakfast, we had bacon, eggs, toast, beans and hash browns. 

 

Oliver and Jett 

 

Canberra was a great experience for all of us and here are some of the amazing highlights! The 

Electoral Commission - because it was an interactive venue and we even learned to vote!! 

Everyone enjoyed the A.I.S because we got to play video game sports, but they were Olympic 

sports! It was really cool and even the teachers enjoyed it. After all the venues, we went to the 

motel and we loved it because of the yummy food and the beds were really comfy. 

 

Abby H, Mya, Lara and Vera 

 

Canberra was great. We went to a motel, Questacon, Old Parliament House, Parliament House, 

Australian War Memorial, A.I.S and the National Capital Exhibition. Questacon was amazing. We 

did all these amazing technology activities. The motel was really fun because dinner and 

breakfast were amazing and the rooms were epic. At Parliament House, one group got to see 

Scott Morrison. At Mount Ainslie, there was an amazing view. Canberra was a great experience for 

year 6 2022.  

 

Fraser, Daniel, Dylan and Jye 

 

     



 
 



 

Date Event 

5 April School Photo Day - Summer School Uniform 

6 April 360 Review Principal Framework 

7 April Easter Hat Parade and Picnic Lunch - Start arriving at 12.30pm 

8 April  Last day for students for Term 1 

26 April  All students return in their WINTER UNIFORM 

6 May Staff Development Day - Pupil Free Day 

16 December Last day of term for students 

 

 

 
 

 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

 
 

Enrolment Applications for St Columba’s Catholic College 
A reminder that enrolment applications for Year 7, 2023 for St Columba's 
Catholic College are due on Thursday 31st March. Please contact the 
Enrolment Secretary on 02 4754 8900 if you require further information. 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 



 
 



 



         

 

  

April Holiday Clinics 

Our clinics cater for 5 - 16 year old kids with Junior, Intermediate and 
Advanced options that challenge participants based on their playing 

experience. Our clinics are led by our Wanderers Academy coaches with 
programs designed to improve your child’s skills in a fun and social 

environment. 

      

 

https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fclick.e.wanderland.com.au%2F%3Fqs%3D70655a2c34578e4698faf19bde63bf4ca062891971f149c60e4ffbcefc1ab36798cdfc8690ebe8e4587efa49c787c4747230801afc26c2340281c48645f9d77d&data=04%7C01%7C%7C92d2fe8fd84145f1d66908da11c79741%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637841846201288433%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=b%2B2mSXKrCRj1bwTkVAdYiDp%2Bq3N4ZDs0lfSW7VX0VN4%3D&reserved=0
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fclick.e.wanderland.com.au%2F%3Fqs%3D70655a2c34578e4609f248521462197c39cf18898b43db87e5d4527d0727e7ad72502a362d8b1b967bdce786cc4fb8717ba452b929d2aa22689d78c89ff4aba9&data=04%7C01%7C%7C92d2fe8fd84145f1d66908da11c79741%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637841846201288433%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=2UwV%2Bkj7Qjm9w3K486E90%2BlliGfic45iGk9Q0gUq0cQ%3D&reserved=0

